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A new Australian has moved in; his name is Reddin and comes from Methodist background as with me 

too. Father has helped us very much as he has a motorbike which can enable us to contact people in a 

much greater way. At present we're endeavoring to contact Christian churches and these include 

Methodist and Church of England, also Catholic through the St. Vincent de Paul Society. Also we have 

been through one or two spiritual meetings though they were a little way-out so we haven't gone further. 

We have a witnessing leaflet designed and have been going to the colleges after work to try and bring in 

some of these students. 

 

The response there has been fair. Many of course are reading books, these include a theosophist and 

several fundamental Christians including a Methodist missionary and his wife from Fiji. Four people 

heard the conclusion last night and many recently. Also there are others "on the way". Book lending is 

very good for people who are too busy to come and hear. We have also been following up our contacts. 

Our center is a fairly large two-roomed flat in Bondi and we also hope to move into a house when our 

new members come in. We have felt much inspiration from Father with all the prayers said for us 

throughout the world and have been encouraged to push out in many different directions. 

 

The Quaker group has also been visited and we made contacts there. One boy (a theosophist) has 

suddenly jumped very near to accepting and we're praying he'll join us. Every day we're learning more 

how to expand our influence and weekends we witness in the downtown area of Sydney and visit those 

who've been lent books and teach in their homes if possible. Father has been really good to us in enabling 

us to make friends with many people very easily. We only hope and pray that very soon there may be a 

big jump in our numbers here and we can rapidly expand.  


